
Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus
Devotion to the Sacred Heart is a special devotion to Jesus. June is traditionally a
time to focus on the Sacred Heart of Jesus because the Feast is a solemnity in
the liturgical calendar that falls 19 days after Pentecost, on a Friday. This year it
will be June 7, 2024.

What does the heart of Jesus exemplify? According to the Compendium of
Catechism of the Catholic Church, Jesus knew us and loved us with a human
heart. His Heart, pierced for our salvation, is the symbol of that infinite love with
which he loves the Father and each one of us.

Many saints have had a great love for the Sacred Heart of Jesus including St.
Padre Pio, St. John Henry Neuman and St. Francis de Sales. The specific devotion
dates back to the 1600’s and a young French nun, Margaret Mary Alacoque.

As a child Margaret Mary had a strong faith and preferred meditation and prayer to play. She entered the convent in
1671. Margaret received several private revelations of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. However, she struggled with
convincing others of the validity of her apparitions, even those in her own community though they came to accept it.
St. Margaret Mary Alacoque was the topic of discussion long after her death in 1690 at the age of 43. People talked

about her mission
and qualities, her
revelations and
spiritual maxims and
her teachings on the
Sacred Heart. On
September 18,
1864, Margaret Mary
was beatified by
Pope Pius IX. When
her tomb was
opened a few years
later, two immediate
cures took place and
her body laid
incorrupt. St.
Margaret Mary
Alacoque was
officially canonized
on May 13, 1920 by
Pope Benedict XV
and, in 1928, Pope
Pius XI upheld the
Church's position
regarding the
credibility behind her
visions of Jesus
Christ. He stated
Jesus "manifested
Himself" to Margaret
and supported the
Devotion to the
Sacred Heart.
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